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SW Corridor Challenges 
• Fast growing area with limited travel options 
• Eleven percent of regional population, 26% of 

population 
• Five colleges & universities with 45,000 

students 
• Transit ridership in the corridor expected to 

grow by 80% by 2035 
• Level of growth and demand can’t practically be 

served by increased bus frequency 
 

2 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
The corridor has 11 percent of the region’s population and 26 percent of the region’s employment. The five colleges and universities in the corridor serve over 45,000 students

There is also increasing unmet demand for transit service in the corridor. In 2010, there were 85,100 households in the corridor; projections show this number growing by nearly 50% to 126,000 households in 2035. In Metro’s 2009 High Capacity System Plan the corridor between Portland City Center and Sherwood had the highest projected light rail ridership of any future corridor. The number of transit trips in the corridor is projected to increase by 81 percent in the next 25 years. In 2010, there were 121,000 average weekday transit trips in the corridor. The 2035 forecast shows an increase to 219,000 average weekday transit trips. Today eight bus lines serve the corridor with up to 26 buses per hour in each direction in peak periods, with buses arriving approximately every 2 minutes on average in some locations. In 2035, with service adjusted to accommodate projected demand, the number of buses would increase to over 35 per hour. 

So how does the region respond to this challenge?




SW Corridor Light Rail 
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• 12-mile MAX light rail 
line 

• Tigard, Tualatin and 
surrounding 
communities 

• Road, bicycle & 
pedestrian 
improvements 

• $2.4 billion YOE 
 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Lots of work still to be done to define the project, but the general outline is emerging:

A new 12-mile MAX light rail line 

Connecting Portland, Tigard and Tualatin. 

The line would include stations serving many destinations, including South Portland, Marquam Hill, Burlingame, Barbur Transit Center, PCC Sylvania, Tigard Triangle, downtown Tigard and Bridgeport Village. Park-and-ride lots could be included at some of the proposed stations between the Barbur Transit Center and Bridgeport Village.

Rebuild much of Barbur Blvd., including viaducts to seismic and safety standards.

What is our strategy for funding the project?



Light Rail Funding Sources 
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• Federal New Starts 
• State Lottery 
• Regional Flexible Funds 
• Local Contributions 

• Urban Renewal 
• SDCs 
• TriMet Bonding 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
The SW Corridor project is currently estimates to cost between $2 and $2.4 billion (in year of expenditure dollars).  While there is no “typical” rail project when it comes to the finance plan – they all have unique circumstances and funding structures – because of our long experience with these projects, we know what the major components of the funding plan are likely to  be:

50% will come from the federal government through the New Starts program.
The other 50% will come from a combination of state, regional and local funds.  

We will need a combination of non-New Starts funds to complete the project finance plan.  We will approach the state for lottery backed bonds, we have already been successful in securing $80 million in regional flexible funds and we will be working with our local partners to identify opportunities for them to contribute as well.  And TriMet will certainly be a contributor as it has in the past.
But even with all of these partners contributing, a project of this scale can’t be achieved without an additional funding resource, such as a regional bond measure.

(If questions – why is this project different from Orange Line, answer is no URA, limited SDC opportunities, limited in-kind opportunities).

Given that, there will be a need for a regional measure to fund a portion of the non-New Starts  funds.



What does the Public Think? 
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Presenter
Presentation Notes
Knowing that the project will require some form of regional funding request, we began a series of public opinion research projects to see whether the public would entertain the possibility of such a request

And we were pleased to find out that they are very eager to look for ways to build a system that helps address congestion 



Congestion is a Key Concern 
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Presenter
Presentation Notes
The first question we asked was, as it relates to transportation, what is their top concern.
Answer is pretty simple – congestion, congestion, congestion.




Intensity of Concern is High 
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Presenter
Presentation Notes
We asked about the intensity of their concern about congestion.  (Sometimes people will say they’re most concerned about something when in fact it’s only a 3 on a scale of 10).

In the case of congestion, the concern is very strongly felt, with 72% saying it is either a serious or very serious problem.




Mix of Project Types 
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Presenter
Presentation Notes
We next asked a series of questions about how voters would like to see transportation challenges like congestion addressed.  

And what they told us was that they want is a balanced package of transportation projects that includes roads, transit and bike/ped improvements.

The vast majority, 70%, said they would support a package of improvements with half the funding going for roads and half for transit, bike and pedestrian projects.

The polling also showed that voters see light rail as part of a strategy to address congestion concerns.




Public Supports Improvements 
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Presenter
Presentation Notes
When presented with a balanced package of transportation improvements  that includes addressing major congestion bottlenecks, expanding light rail and investing in bike and ped facilities, a strong majority of those polled indicated a willingness to pay more to achieve those outcomes.
Obviously there’s still a lot of work that will be needed to confirm and refine these findings, but these results provide us with an early signal that there is an opportunity to have a conversation with the voters about a funding measure that would combine roads, light rail and bike/ped investments.
So, if it appears that a highway congestion/light rail and bike/ped package might be possible, how do you go about putting something like that together?



Regional Congestion Projects 

10 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
ODOT agreed to use some of the funds that became available with passage of the federal FAST Act, to begin looking at a number of potential congestion relief projects that might be candidates for a regional, state or federal funding opportunity.  ODOT is doing initial work on I-205 at Abernethy, Rose Quarter I-5 Interchange and Hwy 217 between Beaverton and Tigard.  In addition, JPACT and the Metro Council agreed to invest $10 million in advancing this work further.
JPACT and Metro also allocated $2 million to Safe Routes to School project development, looking at potential improvements on the bike and ped system.
Ultimately this work, along with other efforts, should help us identify a short list of projects that could potentially be included in a November 2018 ballot measure.
(If questions come up about cost of these projects:
Still early in the process but ODOT has identified some order of magnitude ranges for these projects, including potential phasing.
I-205 = $150-$175M for Abernethy Bridge.  Realigning lanes between Stafford Rd. and Hwy 43 would be $195M to $225M.
I-5 Rose Quarter, is probably between $350M and $450M
Hwy 217, ODOT and the County are still discussing the best approach on 217.  ODOT has identified about $80M in improvements and that number is likely to go up as they dig deeper into the challenge there.
We’re not assuming that all the funding for these projects comes from a regional bond measure.  To fully address these needs there will need to be a state transportation package that includes Enhance funds as well as federal FAST Lane grants, etc.




2016 MTIP Project Funds 
-   SW Corridor Light Rail 
-   Regional Highway Project Development 
-   Active Transportation Project Development 

November 2016 Tigard Vote 

2017 Legislative Session 
-  Transportation Package, lottery 
-  TriMet Spending & LUFO Authority 

Fall 2017 
-  Regional Funding Measure Agreement 

2018 Regional Funding Measure 
-  SW Corridor 
-  Major Congestion Projects, etc. 

SW Corridor Funding Strategy 
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Presentation Notes
If a regional funding measure is to move forward, the jurisdiction placing the measure on the ballot would need to make a decision by mid-summer of 2018 to qualify for the election.
A lot of work needs to be done between now and that decision.  There are a series of actions that need to take place for the project finance plan to come into focus.
But, we have already made some significant strides in this journey to a possible measure.  
You’ve seen this slide before – we call it the domino chart.  It shows the dominos that need to fall for the financing plan for the SW Corridor to come together.
To recap the progress to date, we have successfully toppled two dominos:
As I mentioned the region agreed to allocate funds that will allow us to advance a balanced package of congestion relief projects to the 2018 ballot.
As part of that decision, the region agreed to allocate $80 million in regional flexible funds for SW Corridor.
Second, yesterday the citizens of Tigard voted to support extending light rail to the community. This will allow us to move on to the 2017 legislative session with a number of initiatives that will continue to advance the SW Corridor project.
So, we’ve already  made significant progress.  The next steps is the 2017 legislative session.  With the passage of the Tigard ballot measure, we have the opportunity to bring a number of items forward that will advance the package.



2017 Legislative Agenda 

• Transportation Package 
• Lottery Allocation 
• LUFO legislation 
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Presentation Notes
We are supporting a number of legislative efforts in Salem
First, we’re working for adoption of a robust transportation funding package.  The last time the state gas tax was increased was 2009.  There’s broad consensus across the political spectrum supporting some increase in the transportation program.  The Governor’s Transportation Vision Panel (which included our board President Bruce Warner) and the joint interim legislative committee on transportation heard similar input as they visited all corners of the state: There’s a need for additional funding, public transit is important and needs to be addressed, and Portland’s congestion issues are presenting a challenge for all Oregonians.
Since the construction of the Westside Light Rail Project the State of Oregon has participated in rail projects in the region by contributing lottery backed bonds.  We expect to ask the legislature to consider continuing that tradition in this session.
Finally, again, since the Westside project we have had legislation that establishes a streamlined land use appeals process for rail projects that ensures that we can meet the necessary timelines for being considered for federal funding.  We plan to ask the legislature to expand this authority to include the SW Corridor projectd.
If we are successful with our legislative requests in 2017, that will allow us to move forward to see whether we can craft a regional transportation funding measure that is attractive to the voters.  



Regional Funding Measures 
• Seattle: $930M + $50B(!!) 
• Washington State: Approved $16B 

transportation measure 
• $1B multi-modal 
• $15B authority for Sound Transit 

• San Francisco: Approved $500M bond 
measure for streets and transit 

• Alameda County:  $7.8B measure passing 
• $5B to transit, bike and ped improvements 
• $2.2B to roads & highways 
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Presentation Notes
So, we’ve toppled some of the dominos that are necessary for us to put together a finance plan for the SW Corridor Project.
 
A few more pieces need to fall into place, however, for us to have the ingredients for a potentially successful bond measure in 2018.
We need the legislature to move on our legislative requests
We need the SW Corridor Project Steering Committee and TriMet and Metro staff to complete the environmental work in the next year so that the project is ready
We need ODOT to complete preliminary design and costing work on the major congestion bottleneck projects so they can be included in a bond measure
We need to work with stakeholders and regional elected officials to identify the right bike and ped projects to include in the measure
We need to construct a ballot measure that is big enough to address the issues the voters tell us are important to them, but not so big that it’s unaffordable.  

This is no easy task.  But a lot of metropolitan areas, particularly on the west coast, are undertaking this very same kind of effort.  They are putting forward multi-modal funding programs that include projects to address congestion bottlenecks and build new light rail systems.

Seattle has a $50 Billion multi-decade light rail plan, vote in November
Between 2000 and 2004, Bay Area voters passed nine measures, most by over two-thirds, to raise $17 billion in new transportation dollars
Salt Lake and Denver have also adopted local funding measures.
San Diego has an $18 billion measure on the November 
BART in San Francisco $3.5 billion
LA looking at $120 billion over 40 years





Challenging…But Doable 
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Presentation Notes

Is this a challenging path to achieve – yes.
But, it’s important to remember that we’ve done it successfully six times before
The only real difference in this case is that we are looking at combining the light rail financing plan with plans for a set of significant congestion bottleneck projects and bike ped improvements.
(In fact, this is not that new.  That’s what we did when we built the original Banfield line to Gresham – that project included significant upgrades to the Banfield Freeway.  And when we did the Westside Project, it came with significant investments in Hwy 26.)
So, difficult yes.  But the benefits of success are profound.  Portland is the envy of metropolitan areas across the country and even the world.  Other cities are following our example -- and now even surpassing us in their willingness to invest in their critical transportation infrastructure.
The region expects to see an additional 400,000 new residents in the next twenty years and 160,000 added jobs.  With the increased mobility that technology is brining, we will need every tool in the tool chest to address congestion, maintain livability, equitable economic access and  foster a thriving economy.
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